The Fremont County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, May 7, 2025, in the Fremont County Courthouse Boardroom, with Clint Blackburn, Dustin Sheldon, and Jeff Shearer present. A quorum was declared, and the meeting was officially called to order at 9:00 a.m. The agenda was approved as posted. Minutes of the previous board session were read and approved.

Let the record show that Assistant Engineer Robbie Kromminga, Jared Noak, Mandy Whipple, Connor Nuss, and Nick McCann were present at this meeting.

Assistant Engineer Robbie Kromminga met with the board for the following:

Assistant Engineer Kromminga stated it is his understanding this is to avoid two-way traffic on the gravel roads. He presented a map to the board. As stated last week, this is within the scope of the road use agreement. Shearer questioned the compliance of the "no construction traffic" sign. Connor Nuss with Mortenson Construction stated that he is continuing to push that message to the drivers. Supervisor Shearer said he had driven 10 miles on the gravel roads after a meeting and said the trucks were not going excessively fast, but there was no dust control. Jared Noak with MidAmerica said they would be putting magnesium chloride on 4-way intersections and in front of homes on June 9th and they will continue to spot treat with the water trucks. Shearer stated he still thinks there are turbines too close to homes. Noak said they are here for the road use agreement item and they are following the rules from the county ordinance. Motion by Sheldon to sign the revisions of the Road Use Agreement between MidAmerican Energy and Fremont County. Motion carried unanimously.

Supervisor Shearer asked Noak who he should talk to about his concerns from his constituents. He said he wants an individual meeting with them. Noak gave him that information.

Motion by Shearer to sign an application for approval of underground construction for Steve Johansen DBA Johansen Drainage and Tile. Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Sheldon to allow Chairman Blackburn to sign 2024 Certification of Cost Allocation Report from Cost Advisory Services, Inc. Motion carried unanimously.

The board discussed a credit card for the new sanitarian. The previous sanitarian had one for postage, water tests, training, and motel costs. Motion by Shearer to approve a credit card with a limit of \$1,000 not to be used for meals and with the requirement that if the limit needs to be raised it will require board approval. Motion carried unanimously.

In other business, the Recorder's Monthly Report for April was approved.

Claims were approved for May 9, 2025.

At 9:12 a.m., with no further business, Sheldon motioned to adjourn. The motion carried unanimously.

Lella

Clint Blackburn, Chairman